
Point  in  Time  Count  shows
Costa  Mesa’s  homeless
population dipped to 103
The results of the Point in Time survey of homeless by the
nonprofit service organization 211oc indicates Costa Mesa’s
homeless population has dropped to 103 individuals, a decrease
from the last count by Vanguard University in February of 2016
that counted 158 homeless on Costa Mesa’s streets.

That Vanguard study was reported on here.

As always, there are many factors that have helped with this
positive change. A key factor for Costa Mesa is the City’s
Network for Homeless Solutions, which since 2013 has helped
house nearly 300 people who were previously homeless.

The Network for Homeless Solutions is a collaborative effort
among city outreach workers, code enforcement, police and park
rangers,  community  churches,  and  non-profit  and  private
organizations  to  address  homelessness  in  Costa  Mesa.  The
network works daily to assist homeless and educates community
members and businesses on how to best manage the issues that
arise from homeless populations.

Additionally, a recent survey by the County of Orange found
that of the 422 individuals living in the homeless encampment
along the Santa Ana River near Angels Stadium, only five of
them or 1.6 percent stated Costa Mesa was the last place they
called home. This demonstrates that Costa Mesa’s homeless is
not necessarily contributing to the larger countywide problem.

The Point in Time count of homeless individuals in the county
was conducted by the nonprofit service organization 211oc and
began on the night of Jan. 27, 2017 and continued until the
next morning.  There was a 40% increase in volunteers helping
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211oc to conduct the count (1,184 people), which represents a
47% increase in the number of mapped areas covered, making
this the most comprehensive and detailed count ever completed.

To see the city’s Point in Time Report prepared by 211oc click
here.

Costa  Mesa,  with  a  population  of  113,000,  represents
approximately 3.6% of the total population in the county. That
3.6% number is reflective of nearly the same ratio of the
city’s homeless population in the entire county, which is at
4%.

This brief report provides information for Costa Mesa on the
estimated number of people who were experiencing unsheltered
homelessness within the city on the morning of the 2017 Point-
In-Time Count.

The estimates were derived using the total unsheltered PIT
count as well as census data indicating the 2016 estimated
poverty population of the city (see Appendix for a discussion
of the data and assumptions used). In addition to the total
number  of  people  experiencing  homelessness  who  were
unsheltered, the table below provides additional estimates of
that population in terms of age, gender, ethnicity, and race.

As  the  table  below  indicates,  three  people  in  families
experiencing  unsheltered  homelessness  and  100  unsheltered
individuals (a total of 4% of the all people experiencing
unsheltered homelessness in the County of 2,584 individuals)
are estimated to have been in Costa Mesa. Single adults were
primarily: over 24 years old, male, and Caucasian. The family
household had two adults over 24 years old and one child under
18 years old.

The  Table  below  illustrates  both  family  and  adult  only
households
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City Pop
Pov
Rate

Est
#people
unshel

Est %
people

unsheltered

Costa
Mesa

113204 14.5% 103 4%

County 3,172,532 13.0% 2,584 100%
The Point in Time count is mandated by Housing and Urban
Development (HUD) to be conducted at least every two years,
and  includes  counting  those  sleeping  in  both  sheltered
(emergency shelter and transitional housing) and unsheltered
locations.

Orange  County,  and  the  cities  within  Orange  County,  were
further  interested  in  the  geographic  distribution  of  the
people  experiencing  homelessness.  Because  the  location  of
shelters varies throughout the County, the only information
that  is  useful  to  report  at  a  city  level  is  people
experiencing unsheltered homelessness. The full PIT report can
be found at http://www.211oc.org/.

 

 

 

http://www.211oc.org/

